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I am adding my voice to the collective call for an Immediate Moratorium for all 
N.S.W. zombie D.A. s . I live near to Brunswick Heads on Bunjalung country. I 

am deeply concerned that the proposed development by Clarence Holdings ( a 
zombie D.A. ) which seeks to destroy, against the wishes of the indigenous 

custodians , an area of irreplaceable and unique habitat. This D.A. slipped 
through without adequate scrutiny taking advantage of the distractions of covid. 
It is now clear that this would not have been passed if scrutinised by today's 

standards and is a crime against nature and various species facing extinction . It 
is clearly a precious irreplacable nature reserve which would not pass on today's 

standards. Please call a moratorium on this Zombie D.A. so that it can be 
scrutinized by today's standards of environmental protection. I join with others 
and call for a moratorium on All zombie D.A. s in N.S.W. please act for the 

environment with intelligence and integrity. Sincerely. JOSEPHINE BEAMS  


